
 

 

Notice of proposal to grant a licence  

The Railways Act 1993 (the Act) 

Application by: 

First Rail Stirling Limited (the applicant) 

Company Registration Number: 

11408012 

Registered Address: 

8th Floor, The Point                                                                                                                          
37 North Wharf Road                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

London                                                                                                                                            
W2 1AF 

Company Officers:                                                                                                                                 
Stuart Jones                                                                                                                                       

Stephen Henry Montgomery 

The Office of Rail and Road gives notice in accordance with section 8(4) of the Act that it proposes 
to grant the applicant a non-passenger licence.  

The non-passenger licence will authorise the applicant to be the operator of trains in Great Britain 
being used on a network otherwise than for the purpose of carrying passengers by railway, subject 
to all legal requirements being fulfilled by the applicant.  

We propose to grant the licence on the grounds that the applicant has shown itself to be a fit and 
proper person. 

Please send any comments preferably by email on this proposal by 10 September 2025 to: 

James Osborn 
Office of Rail and Road 

25 Cabot Square 
Canary Wharf 

London E14 4QZ 
email: licensing.enquiries@orr.gov.uk 

Date of Publication: 13 August 2025 Office of Rail and Road 


